
 

Spy Pond Committee 
 
 
Date:   Tuesday, September 3, 2019 
Time:   7:30pm 
Location:  Town Hall Annex, First Floor 
 
Minutes 
 
Attendance: Brad Barber, Stroker Rogovin, Bill Eykamp, Brian Battuello, Jane 
Howard, Cheryl Miller, Judy Berman and Steve Ricci. 
  
 

1. Introductions 
Judy Berman discussed watering. Cheryl Miller discussed gardening. 
Brian Battuello discussed swans. Steve Ricci discussed shoreline 
restoration by the Boys and Girls club. Jane Howard and Bill Eykamp 
discussed plantings. Brad Barber discussed weed types, including 
umbrella sedge. 

 
2. Dogwoods and Arborvitae 

Plants were underwatered, and the arborvitae had died, but the 
dogwoods were doing okay. 

 
3. Sandbar 

Notice of Intent has been submitted. Dredging will be disruptive but 
worth it. 

 
4. Treatments 

Two treatments had been done by Solitude Lake Management. Secchi 
depth had doubled. No water chestnuts were observed. The curly pond 
weed had come and gone. 

 
5. Town Day 

Planning was discussed. 
 
Next meeting scheduled for October 1, 2019. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:00pm. 
 


